
Wheels:  An e-mail from Bob in Pennsylvania says, “I just read your great article on engine oils. I’ll be 
aware when I purchase oil and change it for my 2001 Corvette that I bought last year.  As a retired 
aircraft technician (piston type), I am curious if the only concern is the used extended mileage oil.  
Would the use of extended service synthetic engine oil be acceptable in an older vehicle? I think it 
would be acceptable. I would value your opinion very much on the use of this oil.  Do rubber seals play 
a role in this?  Thanks for your assistance. 
 
Halderman:  Extended service and high mileage oils are not the same.  Extended service oils have more 
anti-acid and other additives so that it will protect the engine for a longer time.  Many extended oil 
change oil companies advertise that you can go up to 15,000 miles without changing the oil.  This is not 
the recommended interval.  These oils will not hurt the catalytic converter.  All of the oil today is 
formulated with reduced zinc and other additives that could hurt the converter if oil is burned and then 
travels through the exhaust system.  High-mileage oils are different from extended oil change oils.  
These contain extra seal swelling chemicals, usually esters.  If you look closely most of these oils 
(extended change and high-mileage) do not meet the factory standards.  What would I do?  I recommend 
using any oil you wish that has the ILSAC "star burst" label on the front of the container and change the 
oil regularly (at least every six months).  Always check to see if the oil meets the specifications for your 
vehicle.  For example, most Mercedes’ vehicles require very specific viscosity oil that may not have the 
star burst symbol on the label. 
 

 


